


Devon Intermediate School Newsletter 

 
Kia ora Whanau 

 

It was lovely to celebrate Taylor Stewart receiving her MANA Honours 

badge this week after receiving 200 MANA tickets. Taylor is the first 

student this year to achieve this amazing milestone and she should be 

very proud of her achievement. 

 

Term 3 finishes at 3pm on 30th September and we resume in Term 4 on 

Monday 18th at our normal time. A heads up that Labour Day is on 

Monday October 24th and there will be no school on that day. Also a 

reminder that we have a Teacher Only Day on Friday November the 

11th and there will be no classes on that day either. This is also the day 

Puanga will be held and our Roopu will be attending this amazing 

competition. 

 

We start the term with the Life Education Team working with our 

students at school and we look forward to welcoming them. 

 

Good luck to our school cross country team who compete on 

Wednesday the 28th against other intermediate school runners in 

Hawera and also good luck to our Volleyball teams who compete in 

the Year 7 and 8 Volleyball tournament on Thursday 29th September. 

 

Also good luck to all our speech finalists, the school speech finals will 

be held on Tuesday 27th September. 

 

As I am sure you all know, this Monday will be a public holiday so I 

hope you enjoy the long weekend and we will resume school on 

Tuesday. 

 

Nga mihi 

 

Jenny Gellen 
 

27 July 2022 

 

 

DATES TO NOTE   

 

Friday September 

23rd 

Parent link Pizza Day  

 

 

Monday  September 

26th 

School closed for  

queens memorial 

  

 

Wednesday Sep-

tember 28th 

Inter intermediate 

cross country 

 

 

Thursday September 

29th  

 Volleyball competi-

tion  

 

 

Friday September 

30th 

Mana Day 

 

 

Monday  17th  

October 

Life education be-

gins 

 

 

Monday 24th  

October 

Labour Day– School 

closed 

 

 

Friday 28th  

October 

Athletics day 

Well done to Ngakau 

who represented the 

school on the after school 

TV show “Brainbuster” 

 

If you missed it, the epi-

sode can be found on 

TVNZ on demand.  

 

Season 3 Episode 144.  



 

UNIFORM BONDS 

A reminder that all sports uniforms should now have been returned to school and unfortu-

nately we still have some sports fees outstanding which need to be paid immediately. The 

sports fees we collect go straight to the different sporting organisations so unpaid fees 

means that the school carries the debt which we can ill afford to do.  Uniform bonds will be  

returned once all Sports Uniforms are returned to the teacher in charge. 




